
 

LEBANON BOARD OF EDUCATION 

FACILITIES SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING 

LYMAN MEMORIAL HIGH SCHOOL LIBRARY 

MAY 9, 2023 – 6:30 PM 

 

MINUTES 

 

In Attendance: Nicole McGillicuddy, Dawn Whitcher, Brian Green, Sarah Haynes, BOE 

Chairperson, Superintendent Andrew Gonzalez, Kevin French, Facilities Director 

  

I. Call to Order 

N. McGillicuddy called the meeting to order at 6:34 p.m. 

 

II. Review Bids for Boilers, HVAC, Asbestos Abatement 

The subcommittee will recommend to the full Board that the boiler contract be awarded to 

EMCOR at $17,496.00/year, and the HVAC contract be awarded to EMCOR at 

$22,104.00/year. The Asbestos bid closed on May 5
th

. We will review the bids for LMS on 

May 16
th

.  

 

III. Discuss Maintenance Worker Position 

We gathered info on the difference in salary from a part time maintenance worker versus a 

full time worker. We will bring this position to the Finance Committee to see where the 

priority lies. 

 

IV. Adjournment 

N. McGillicuddy adjourned the meeting at 6:50 p.m. The next meeting will be held on May 

16 at 5:00 p.m. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Nicole McGillicuddy, Subcommittee Chair 
 


